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The Texas Legislature recently passed a new law that took effect on Septem-
ber 1, 2021, which states that an estate plan or trust created on or after such 
date may exist for 300 years before it is subject to estate tax. 
  
Previously, a trust was permitted to exist until 21 years following the death 
of the last beneficiary listed in the trust on the date it was created.  For exam-
ple, if at your death you had children and grandchildren listed as beneficiar-
ies, and your youngest listed grandchild is the last of those to die, under the 
old law, the trust assets would not be subject to estate tax until 21 years after 
that grandchild’s death.  Often, that meant a trust would not be subject to es-
tate tax for approximately 100 years. The new law extends that time to 300 
years.  This is a major change. 
  
Unfortunately, this new law does not automatically apply to estate plans 
signed before September 1, 2021.  To take advantage of this change, you will 
need to amend your estate plan, including your Will or revocable trust.  This 
is particularly important if your estate plan creates trusts for your children or 
grandchildren.  
  
For those who have irrevocable trusts, the planning to take advantage of this 
change in the law is a bit more complex, and we will need to schedule a call 
to discuss your options. 
 
For any estate plan signed before June 1, 2021, if you desire to have your 
plan updated for this change in the law, we have developed an amendment 
for that purpose.  The fee for such amendment is $275.  
  
This article is intended to be informative but cannot adequately address each 
client’s unique situation.  If you would like a meeting or teleconference to 
discuss the impact the new law has on your estate plan, we are happy to co-
ordinate that with you.  Time for such a meeting or teleconference will be 
billed at our normal hourly rates and will be billed in addition to any fee 
charged for amending your planning.    
 
Please let us know if we can be of any assistance to you in this regard. 
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